
SILVERTON PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN COMMITTEE 

 

Minutes of the meeting held on Thursday, February 17th, 2022, at 7.00 p.m. in the 

Dorothy Grainger Room 

 

Present: Bill Croome (Chair), Gill Barratt, Richard White, John Smye, Simon Hedges, 

Liz Gilbert, Olive Millward, Prue Nichols 

 

1. Apologies were received from  Liz Trebble, Janet Campbell, Olivia Kennard 

 

2. No members of the public attended. 

 

3. The Minutes of the last meeting (03.02.2022) were agreed and approved. 

 

4. Matters arising.  

A letter to Liz Trebble (BC) thanking her for her service as Chairman of the 

Committee was circulated for information. 

 

5. and 6.  Responses to comments on the Plan have now been tabulated.  Meetings 

have been arranged between section leaders and SH and OK to finalise responses 

which will be included in individual letters to parishioners to be sent out by mid-

March if possible.  A list has been compiled of issues raised in the comments 

received. 

 

7. A final reminder was made to Committee members to submit expenses claims to 

Silverton Parish Council against the Locality budget by the end of February. 

 

8.  AOB.  The status of the Little Rec needs clarification. The sale of the Scout 

hut/Engine house was raised.  The SPC to be consulted. (BC)  Further information is 

needed about the possible development of the Ruffwell site. 

 

The Chitterley Business site and the Ellerhayes Mill site (for future development) are 

on the borders of Silverton Parish and will be included in the Business and 

Employment section of the Plan. 

 

It was suggested (SH) that a Green Forum group should be formed to implement 

green issues in the Parish. 

 

More information is needed about MDDC parishes consultation. The 2021 Census 

results are due in May/June this year.  

 

The date of the next meeting to be decided in due course. 

 

 

The meeting ended at 8.00 p.m. 

 

 

  


